
STATE OF NEVADA BOARD OF PSYCHOLOGICAL EXAMINERS 

NOTICE OF WORKSHOP TO SOLICIT COMMENTS  
ON PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

DATE OF MEETING: Friday, July 9, 2021  Time: 8:35 a.m. 

The Nevada State Board of Psychological Examiners is proposing the amendment of a 
regulation pertaining to Chapter 641 of Nevada Administrative Code.  

A workshop has been set for Friday, July 9, 2021, at 8:35 a.m. The physical location of 
the meeting will be the office of the State of Nevada State Board of Psychological 
Examiners, 4600 Kietzke Lane, B-116 Reno, Nevada 89502.  The meeting will also take 
place remotely via Zoom.  Individuals wishing to participate remotely may, on the 
scheduled day and time, enter the meeting from the Zoom website at: 
https://zoom.us/j/91856777319.  The meeting ID is 918 5677 7319.  To access the 
meeting via audio only, dial 1-669-900-6833 and enter the meeting ID.     

The purpose of the workshop is to solicit comments from interested persons on the 
following general topic that is addressed in the proposed regulation:  

• Removal of all language related to behavior analysis and behavior analysts, as 
related provisions have been moved to a new section of NRS and NAC with 
oversight by a new Board of Examiners.  Sections of the NAC to be repealed are:  
NAC 641.003, 641.008, 641.085, 641.029, 641.031, 641.063, 641.083, 641.113, 
641.1363, 641.209, 641.213, and 641.255.  Sections of the NAC to be revised 
are:  NAC 641.019, 641.050, 641.132, 641.133, 641.1503, 641.200, 641.204, 
641.206, 641.219, 641.224, 641.229, 641.234, 641.239, 641.241, and 641.245. 

Language has been developed outside of the workshop and will be discussed during the 
workshop. If you are unable to attend the workshop but wish to submit any questions, 
concerns or general input, please submit them in writing to the Board office State of 
Nevada Board of Psychological Examiners, 4600 Kietzke Lane, B-116 Reno, Nevada 
89502 or NBOP@govmail.state.nv.us, not later than Thursday, July 8, 2021 at 5 p.m. All 
statements received will be provided to the Board during the workshop.  

Please contact the Board office if you are interested in reviewing the language that will 
be presented to the Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB).  
This Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Regulation has been sent to 
all persons on the agency’s mailing list for administrative regulations and posted at the 
Board office located at 4600 Kietzke Lane, Bldg. B-116, Reno; the Nevada Public Notice 
website (notice.nv.gov); and the Board’s website 
(http://psyexam.nv.gov/Board/2020/2020/)  
 
Date: June 9, 2021 

https://zoom.us/j/91856777319
http://psyexam.nv.gov/Board/2020/2020/

